## THE FALLS AT BUTLER BRIDGE

## **QUARTELRY NEWSLETTER AUG/SEP 2022**

## **Back to School!**

It's hard to believe that the summer is coming to an end and Newton County children have returned to school. Let's wish the students and teachers a productive and safe 2022-2023 school year.



As many residents are aware, we have a great number of Canada Geese in the subdivision. The animals are understandably a nuisance as they destroy lawns and soil property. The Board inquired with the State Wildlife Services to relocate the geese this year. Unfortunately, the agency was not relocating but euthanizing the birds. The Board voted not have the birds removed for this reason. For now, we encourage residents to utilize mitigation practices found here <a href="https://georgiawildlife.com/sites/default/files/wrd/pdf/management/NuisanceGooseBrochure%20RevMay2020.pdf">https://georgiawildlife.com/sites/default/files/wrd/pdf/management/NuisanceGooseBrochure%20RevMay2020.pdf</a>

We also understand that many residents enjoy interacting with and feeding the geese. However, out of respect for your neighbors and their property, we are asking that you do not feed the geese.





## **Community Reminders**

- Next Annual HOA Meeting: October 20<sup>th</sup> @ 7pm via Zoom
- If you would like to become more active in the HOA and participate in an activity group, reach out to us at <a href="https://fallssubdivision.com/">https://fallssubdivision.com/</a> and let us know about your interest!
- To request a payment arrangement for past due HOA fees: <a href="https://fallssubdivision.com/">https://fallssubdivision.com/</a>
- If you encounter broken streetlights: EMC at 770-786-3484

